
 
 
 
 
 
 
Shasta Dam Access Permit 
 
The Motion fire burned an excess of 28,000 acres and a restoration project of the 
burned area on Federal lands is in process to mitigate the damage. Due to the 
restoration project the Chappie Shasta Off-Highway Vehicle area and the BLM 
Shasta Campground have been closed.  Access Permits to cross Shasta Dam 
have been temporarily suspended until further notice. When the restoration 
project is completed and the area is open for use, the permit process will be 
restored.  
 


